New Highland Elementary

Site Based Decision Making Council Meeting

March 23, 2015
The New Highland Site Based Decision Making Council met on Monday, March 23, 2015 at 2:45 p.m. in Ms. Hall’s classroom for a regularly scheduled meeting.

Members present included:  Daniel Mullins, J.D. Duncan, Jackie Gibbons, Tammy Hall, Christy Jones and Heather Fredricksen.
I. Opening Business
a. Recognition of visitors: Bobby Lewis
b. Agenda:  Mr. Mullins reviewed the agenda with the council. 
c. Minutes:  Tammy Hall made a motion to approve the February regular meeting minutes and J.D. Duncan seconded.  
d. Good News Reports: Our Academic Team recently competed and lost by one point to Lincoln Trail Elementary.  They did very well and stayed focused during the competition.  
The fourth grade basketball team was on an eight game winning streak before losing in the finals during the Elizabethtown Youth Basketball League Tournament to Larue County.  They finished with an 8-2 season.  The fifth grade team finished with a record of 4-5 and lost in the semifinals.

e. Public Comment:  None
II. Student Achievement
                  Spring MAP Window:  Fourth and fifth graders will start Spring MAP testing before
                  Spring Break.  Kindergartners will test later in May.               

III. Planning
a. CSIP Implementation Checks:  The committees will take a look at the CSIP and what has been taking place and have input at the next SBDM meeting.
b. Section 7 Requests:  The list was reviewed by the council.  It is due to central office in April and is still open for any additions.

IV. Program Review

       Current Scoring Standings based on county Pre-Audit:  The council reviewed the 
                   comments made on our Program Review after it was scored by another school.
   V.
Budget Report 
a. The February finance report was reviewed by the council. Christy Jones made a     

          
       motion to accept the report and Tammy Hall seconded.  
b.  Development of 2015-2016 budget:  The Budget Committee is currently working on the 2015-2016 budget and will have it available for review at the next SBDM meeting.
VI.
Committee Reports


       None at this time.
VII.     Review


       No review at this time
VIII.
New Business
a. SBDM Teacher Elections: A new chairperson will be appointed for elections in April.  Every member will serve a two year term with terms being staggered.
b. 2015-2016 PD Plans:  The PD Plan was submitted to the council for review.  Some modifications may be made and sent back to the PD Committee to be updated and presented to SBDM next month.
c. 2015-2016 Tentative Staffing Allocations:  Staffing will remain the same except for three changes. We will be losing one classroom teacher, classroom assistant, half LBD teacher and half hearing impaired teacher.   These changes were based on our projected enrollment.  
  IX.
Policy Review

Committees Policy-Second Reading:  This is the second reading of the

Committees Policy.  J.D. Duncan made a motion to accept and Heather 


Fredricksen seconded.
J.D. Duncan made a motion to adjourn and Tammy Hall seconded.  
Meeting adjourned at 3:33 p.m.  

Minutes respectfully submitted by Monica Oliver
